
Der Yang and Fennah Guan wish you all to have good 
holiday and a wonderful new year! 
 
Seeing classmate’s reunion at Harvard Square reminds me the 
good time we had 2 years ago there.  I went along with Fennah 
who was invited to have a talk in Harvard Library. We visited the 
campus, met some old and new friends there but failed to see Peter 
since I forgot his phone even though I asked a professor in NMR 
lab there. 
 
The year of 2009 is an excited one for us.  Besides my quarterly 
visit to South China and Manila, we also had a pure vacation in 
China, touring Jiou Zhai Go, Huang Lung, O-Mei, Zhang Jia Jie.  
The landscapes are international class and spectacular. The trip 
was but also tough, particularly in Huang Lung.  
 
Fennah is busy in her Fennah Guan Foundation with bimonthly 
book club activity. She attended oversea women writer conference 
in Taipei and had a chance to meet Mr. Ma in the presidential 
palace. 
 
I will visit the twin city in Minnesota in late Aug 26- Sept 3, 2011 
to accompany Fennah to give her VIP talk to NATIONAL TAIWAN 

UNIVERSITY EARLY GRADUATES ASSOCIATION.  Hope we can meet 
Fang-Bei or other alumni there. 
 
After living in condo for six years, thought retiring was at corner, 
we reverse the trend by moving back to a house.  Currently we are 
in process of remodeling, packing, and moving in Jan 3, 2011.  
Life is hectic but exciting.  This means I will continue working for 
several more years. 
 
Wish all classmates to have healthy and happy life.  Keep in touch. 
 



In Zhang Jia Jie,  Oct, 2010, 

 
 
Fennah (first right front) With Mr. Ma in Presidential Palace,  Oct, 2010 

 


